
 
 

The Mission of the Oshkosh Police Department is to promote public safety and to enhance the 
 quality of life in our community through innovative policing and community partnerships 

 

    

 
      

     

    

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

OSHKOSH POLICE DEPARTMENT 

________________________________________ 
 

Date:   10/14/2019  
Time:  2:00 PM 

Contact:  Officer Kate Mann 
  Public Affairs/ Crime Prevention  

  (920)236-5742 
Subject:   UPDATE 2: Death Investigation of Two Adults 
 

UPDATE 2: On 10/14/2019 the autopsies of these two individuals were 
completed by the Milwaukee County Medical Examiner’s Office. In 

conjunction with the Winnebago County Coroner’s Office, we are 
releasing the names of these two deceased individuals.   
 

The adult female is identified as Peggy J Carpenter DOB: 11/14/1972 
and the adult male is identified as Paul R Guerrero DOB: 09/16/1964. 
Initial investigation and witness statements reveal that Guerrero shot 

Carpenter multiple times and that she died from these gunshot 
wounds. It appears that Guerrero died from a self-inflicted gunshot 

wound. 
 
UPDATE: On 10/10/2019 and into the morning hours of 10/11/2019, the Oshkosh Police 

Department’s SWAT team, Crisis Negotiation Team, the Accident Investigation Team along 

with the Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office and the Oshkosh Fire Department responded to 

the 200 Block of E Tennessee Avenue to investigate a weapons complaint. The Oshkosh 

Police Department had received information that gunshots had been heard in that area. 
 

Upon further investigation, a 46 year old female from Oshkosh and a 55 year old male from 

Appleton were located deceased inside of a residence in the 200 block of E Tennessee. 

Preliminary investigation indicates that both individuals died from gunshot wounds. We are 

not looking for any suspects at this time and feel that this was an isolated incident. The 

200 Block of E Tennessee is no longer closed to traffic. 
 

OSHKOSH, WI (October 11, 2019): The Oshkosh Police Department is investigating two 

deaths that occurred in the 200 Block of E Tennessee Avenue in the City of Oshkosh. 

 

On 10/10/2019 at approximately 10:43 PM, officers were dispatched to a weapons 
complaint in the 200 Block of E Tennessee Avenue. Upon further investigation, an adult 

male and an adult female were located inside of a residence, both deceased. These two 

individuals were known to each other and this is an isolated incident. The public is not in 

any danger. The 200 Block of E Tennessee Avenue will be closed to traffic as we continue 

the investigation. 
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